Crackdown On Crime Pays Dividends!

Recent problems with anti-social behaviour in the villages has been causing residents a real headache. For the past twelve months your Council has been working with the police and other agencies to reduce crime and nuisance behaviour in the parish and the tide finally appears to have turned!

At the November meeting, Councillors heard from Inspector Mick Bates, of Norfolk Police, who reported that, on average, reports of incidents in the Parish had more than halved in the last few months.

This is mainly due to the hard work of the Safer Neighbourhoods Team at Downham Market Police Station. This is a group of Police Officers and PCSO’s who meet with representatives of local parishes in the Downham Market area every eight weeks to agree priority areas for policing. The Safer Neighbourhoods team are separate from the emergency response officers who attend 999 calls and from traffic police. They deal specifically with community and quality of life issues and liaise closely with the village representatives to make sure that local concerns are being dealt with via high visibility patrols in priority areas, alongside covert and overt operations to reduce crime and anti-social behaviour.
Also contributing to the improving figures is the installation of CCTV at Upwell village hall. Funding was found from a number of sources to install thirteen cameras covering the hall, car park, pavilion and play ground areas of the playing field. Footage can be viewed on-line or downloaded onto DVD and sent to the Police force to help with investigations. Footage has already been used in several cases pending prosecution.
Over the six months from May to September there were 77 crimes reported in Upwell, averaging 15 per month. In October there were only 7 reports and in the first two weeks of November there was only 1 reported crime in the Upwell area.

A further measure to improve the quality of life for residents in the centre of Upwell has also been implemented. A six month Dispersal Order has been obtained, and is now in force, covering an area from Upwell village hall to Townley Close and The Russetts. This means that groups of two or more people can be moved on or dispersed and between the hours of 9.00pm and 6.00am under sixteens can be escorted home. Anyone found to be breaching the order may be arrested if necessary. Notices have been put up around the areas covered by the order. Residents wishing to report groups of people congregating or causing nuisance should ring 0845 456 4567 (this is the number you should use to report any crime, other than in an emergency) and alert the officer taking the call to the fact that there is a Dispersal Order in place. This will ensure a swift response. 
